



## Midleton Juvenile Committee Meeting Minutes

### Midleton Juvenile Committee 2017

|                              |                  |                         |                  |
|------------------------------|------------------|-------------------------|------------------|
| <b>Chairman</b>              | Cormac Quirke    | <b>Vice Chairman</b>    | Willie Lawton    |
| <b>Secretary</b>             | Liam Wade        | <b>Asst. Secretary</b>  | Michael Carroll  |
| <b>Treasurer</b>             | Mary Quinn       | <b>PRO</b>              | Ruth Walsh       |
| <b>Child Welfare Officer</b> | Ingrid O Riordan | <b>Coaching Officer</b> | Martin McSweeney |

|                      |  |
|----------------------|--|
| <b>Meeting Date:</b> | <b>07th November 2017 at 8pm.</b>  |
| <b>Attendee's:</b>   | Mary Quinn, Aidan Maloney (Fe8), Michael Carroll, Willie Lawton (Fe 9), Kevin McSweeney (Fe10), Martin Mc Sweeney (Fe 11), Gerry Smith (Fe14), Steve Kane (Fe15), Cormac Quirke (Fe16), Ruth Walsh, Ingrid O'Riordan |

## Minutes

| Item No. | Details  |
|----------|--|
| A        | <p><b>Outdoor/Indoor Training Dates:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>a. Outdoor Training               <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>i. Main pitch closed for hurling matches – due to close for winter soon, date to be confirmed.</li> <li>ii. Community Centre - November 11<sup>th</sup> return to indoor training for new Fe6 (12noon)/ Fe7 (11am) / Fe8 (10am) – Cormac to confirm location of indoor hurleys (camogie training there on Friday nights)</li> <li>iii. Hockey Pitch - Fe8's &amp; Fe9's training on Wednesdays 6pm-7pm. Fe10's training Tuesday 6pm-7pm. Slots booked for spring also.</li> </ul> </li> </ul> |
| B        | <p><b><u>Coaching/Training Courses/Vetting/Membership</u></b></p> <p><b>Foundation Level Training</b> - Next course will be run in January 2018 to accommodate new coaches with new Fe6 group.</p> <p><b>Child Welfare Training</b> - New Child Protection course now possibly to take place in early 2018 (to be confirmed)</p>   |
| C        | <p><b>Sympathy</b> – sympathy extended to Ray Fitzgerald and family on the passing of Ray's mother recently.</p>   |
| D        | <p><b>Online Booking System</b> - Some management systems and who will have access to it to edit yet to be fully agreed on - waiting for confirmation from adult club.</p>   |
| E        | <p><b>Juvenile AGM on Wednesday November 29th</b> - each coach to provide report for the year to Liam Wade BEFORE November 20<sup>th</sup> very latest. Inform all parents that they are</p>   |

|   |   |
|---|---|
|   | welcome to attend the Juvenile AGM & that club is always looking for assistance in both coaching and administration roles, <b>Positions to be filled</b> - note that Cormac Quirke (Chairperson) & Liam Wade (Secretary) and Ruth Walsh (Registrar) have all indicated that they intend vacating those positions at this year's Juvenile AGM. Confirmation of possible replacements prior to AGM required.  |
| F | <b>Dates for Christmas Social 2017-</b><br><b>(i)</b> December 2 <sup>nd</sup> for Fe6 (including new entrants)-Fe9 – 4 to 6pm. DJ booked Need to let Mary know what to purchase in advance i.e. selection boxes, food drinks, etc.<br><b>(ii)</b> December 9 <sup>th</sup> for Fe10-Fe16 (7pm to 10pm). Need most improved player's names from each team manager as well as names of development squad's participations. Also medals to be given to u10's.   |
| G | <b>CHRISTMAS DRAW TICKETS</b> - tickets for Christmas Draw 2017 been finalized and printed and will be issued ASAP so that each team manager can get tickets to juvenile members & coaches ASAP   |
| H | <b>SVDP 2017 Food Appeal</b> – Thanks to Ladies Football who have agreed to coordinate the food appeal this year.   |
| I | <b>Coaching Workshop</b> - coaching workshop to be organized in November - Martin McSweeney to confirm as soon as possible. This course will be geared towards ages 12-16yrs.   |
| J | <b>Adult AGM on Wednesday December 6th</b>  |
| K | <b>Games Remaining:</b> Number of games left for 14's – minors. May end up been deferred to start of 2018 by Rebel-og.  |
| L | <b>Rebel Og Nomination Process</b> – Note that managers of each relevant age group from Midleton GAA Club are the only persons with the authority to nominate players to represent the club at Rebel Og squads. It is club policy that ONLY players that are committed to Midleton GAA Club, i.e. that present themselves for championship & league matches at all times where possible, should be considered for Rebel Og Squads by the Club. All parents should be made aware of this procedure as early as possible to avoid any misunderstandings. If any issues/ conflicts arise during the year in relation to this, the Manager should contact Rebel Og Co-Ordinator to discuss. |
| M | <b>Young Whistlers</b> – review required of 2017 and procedure/ training of new recruits required for 2018. Club to look at possibility of paying €15 per match.  |
| N | <b>Helmets</b> – recent publication in national newspaper concerning hurling helmets not meeting GAA safety guidelines – all managers to make parents aware of the relevant safety standards as required by GAA. See attached guidance document.  |
| O | <b>Membership Rates</b> – Membership rates to be presented at the Adult club AGM  |
| P | <b>Gradings for 2018 requested</b> – awaiting confirmation<br><br>Premier 1 Hurling - All Grades<br>C3 Hurling – Fe18/ Fe16/ Fe15/ Fe13/ Fe12 (nominate 10 players from each grade)<br><br>Premier 2 Football – Fe18/ Fe15/ Fe14/ Fe13/ Fe12<br>East Divisional – Fe16  |

**NEXT MEETING – Nov 21<sup>st</sup> 2017**